A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Thursday 12th October 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry and Marjo McGeee, also present were, newsletter editor, Lucy Turner, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and two members of the parish interested in filling the vacancies on the parish council Hilary Dewey and Ken Atack. 
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Martin Wise, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister.

2. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th September 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  Peter will speak to the planning officer re the Barn at Collins End, Nick Henry will also being put into place. Nick Henry asked if it would be possible to find out the number of passengers using the new bus service. The clerk mentioned that a member of the parish had commented that it might help if it could be made clearer on the bus itself that it is a local bus service for all to use, as some people might mistake it for a school or private bus. . 
4. Parish Hall.  There would be a valuation evening on Saturday 21st October.
5. Newsletter/Website. There would be a red cover for the November edition to highlight the refurbishment of the war memorial. The deadline was for the November edition was Saturday 14th October. The clerk asked Nick Henry if there were any cheques to be paid in.
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. The only recommendation in the Play safety report was that the height of the toddler swings should be higher to make it easier for them to be pushed.  It was agreed that Berinsfield Community Grass carry on cutting Garton End until the end of the season the grass cutting schedule could be revised before the start of next season. Nick Elsome was happy to cut the grass at Garton End. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated by email. 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments – developments P17/S3276/HH The Old Village Inn Goffs Hill Crays Pond RG8 7QD No Strong Views. P17/S3378/HH Woodside House (Plot 2) Bridle Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PS Resubmission of Application. Three new roof lights No Strong Views. P17/S3282/O Cherry Cottage Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PU Erection of three new dwellings with detached garages and new accesses off the highway. Should be refused. The clerk passed on Martin Wise’s views on the Cherry Cottage planning application and also his query over the very large emergency vehicles sign that had appeared at the entrance to the Oratory prep school. The meeting thought that these might just be temporary so it was sensible to wait to see what happens. Peter would email the bursar Martin Halsall regarding the planting of trees by the playing fields. 
10. Finance & audit recommendations. There was £19.146.62 in the bank on 3 October, £13,250.00 the second half of the precept had been paid in on 7 September, the loan repayment of £2674.44 would be paid by direct debit on 1 November.  Bank reconciliation


In the bank on 3 October
£19,146.62

Unpresented cheques

£40.00

Uncleared payments

£1,210.36

Total



£17,896.26
The following payments were authorised

External Audit



£282.00

HMRC




£74.00

September Grass


£418.24

Dog bin emptying July -September
£25.12

Clerks Salary September

£296.00

CAB donation



£150.00

Total




£1,245.36
11. Casual Vacancies. No other parishioners had come forward interested in joining the parish council and the Electoral Services Officer had written to say that no request for an election had been received for the two vacancies in the parish, so that the council could go ahead and co-opt. It was proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Nick Henry that Hilary Dewey be co-opted on to the parish council, all in favour. The clerk gave Hilary the register of interests and acceptance of office paperwork to sign. Ken Atack had also come forward as a potential parish councillor but since the last meeting the clerk had resigned and Ken had offered to take on the role. The current clerk would gradually transfer over the books etc during October so that Ken could take over in November. This meant that there would still be a vacancy on the parish council Peter would make another appeal for a new member in the next newsletter. 
12. 143 Bus Service. The service from Going Forward Buses was running well and proving very reliable and punctual. There was still a need to get more passengers. Lucy would publish a mini timetable in the newsletter and get some more information from Mike Ward about the places it travelled to. 
13. Linking the Footpath   Peter had emailed Owen Jenkins but his PA had changed jobs so it was taking some time to get a reply. 

14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits All well. 
15. War Memorial.  Martin & Peter had been to visit the stonemasons and see the work in progress and all was on target for the re installation. There would be an enhanced service 10.45 12th November. The road closure will be in place and as the whole memorial was being professionally cleaned it would not need cleaning this year. 
16. Reduction of the Speed Limit at Crays Pond. The clerk had written to Anthony Kirkwood from Traffic and Road Safety funding to say that Goring Heath Parish Council would be interested in funding a speed limit change at Crays Pond as this had been of concern to us for some time, and to ask him let us know how to progress this.
17. Rights of Way – restoring the record, In 2026 any historic footpaths/rights of way that are not on the County council ‘s definitive maps will be lost forever members of the parish council agreed to check and see if there are any rights of way in the parish that might be extinguished in 2016
18.  Correspondence .PCSO Mark Bell had been in contact and would like to attend a parish council meeting either this year or in the New Year, the clerk had given him the dates of the meetings and asked him to let her know when h would be coming so that it could be put on the agenda. OALC had written concerning the changes to the data protection law coming up in May 2018. Residents who pay for a brown bin would be able to put out double the amount in the week commencing 23 October. 
19. AOB   Marjo had been contacted by a resident who was concerned by the car parking on the pavement near Heath End. Nick Elsome said he would speak to the person whose car it was and ask if they could park on the road. Nick Henry would attend the public enquiry at Aldermaston into the Department of transport licence application for Ladygrove Shaw.
20. The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 9th November in the parish hall. 
The meeting finished at 9.25pm
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